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President's Corner: Hi Fellas, 

Here we go, pandemic try to stop SVSC!! Things will look a bit different for this season but I'm 
confident we will get some racing in, some fun events in and maybe a different kind of Pray for Snow 
thing. 

We had a successful highway cleanup and BBQ in the spring, even with restrictions. The golf 
tournament was amazing, thanks to Mr. Clay! The picnic was a bit smaller than usual but still lots of 
fun, thanks to John Orefice! 

I'm excited for the first few meetings. We will be meeting at two locations simultaneously and 
connecting via video. More details further down in the Buzzard. We have some fun new events we are 
working on so we can stay connected well this season. All in all, I'm looking forward to a fun season. 

On a sad note, Schnee lost an amazing brother recently. Bill Clare passed this month. He joined the 
club in 1974 and raced into his 90ôs. He is and always will be an inspiration to all of us. I know many of 
you had special relationship with Bill and Iôm looking forward to hearing your stories at our first 
meeting. Cheers Bill! -Bob 

  

Left: Bill at the 2004 Pray for Snow; Right: Bill at a SVSC Race in March of 2010 

First General Meeting of the Season will be held this coming Tuesday, September 8th. As 
restaurants cannot currently accommodate large groups due to Phase I restrictions, we will be holding 
an eastside and westside meeting, and conferencing both meetings together via Zoom. 

Details for both meeting locations: Doors open at 6:30, meeting to start promptly at 7 PM. BYOB, the 
Club will provide pizza. Meetings will be connected electronically via Zoom.  

Eastside Location: Dale and Sheri Parshall's house, 20721 NE Interlochen Ln, Fairview, OR 97024 

Westside Location: Jack and Peggy Walker's house, 6327 SW Hiawatha Ct, Lake Oswego, OR, 
97035 

 

http://www.schneevogeli.com/
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Attention All Members: Numerous Captain Buzzard sightings have been reported in the vicinity of 
Government Camp. Be on the lookout for a rowdy, lewd, and possibly drunk man dressed as a bird 
rummaging through your belongings.  

 

 

 
Photos from the SVSC Picnic in August, Courtesy of Christian Bennett 

Membership Dues: Itôs that time of year to pay dues for this season. They are $60 until Oct. 31st. 
Nov 1st they increase to $75. Dec. 1st, they increase to $90. Jan 1st those that havenôt paid will be 
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removed from the membership rolls. Given the situation this year it would probably be easiest to pay 
online by clicking on the SVSC logo at the bottom right of any page on our website and it will take you 
to the payment page and you can pay online for a small fee. Or you can mail to our PO Box or you 
may pay Dale directly if you see him.  Thanks. -Dale 

Highway Cleanup: Next Saturday, September 12th is the fall Schnee Vogeli Ski Club Highway 
Cleanup and Shotgun Shoot. Meet 9:30 AM at the Ski Bowl West parking lot, east end (go to the rest 
area parking lot if you are late). Once the highway is sparkling clean, everyone is to head to the 
shotgun shoot for lunch. The shotgun shoot will start around 11am at the gravel pit up by Trillium 
Lake, after everyone is there from the cleanup. 

Eddie and Don will be setting up the clay thrower and Ed will be providing lunch. Everyone is invited to 
the trap shoot for lunch, whether they are going to shoot or not. This is a very fun event so come up 
and have fun with the rest of the Schnees. Unless you have COVID concerns, we would like all 
associates and new guys to come up and help with the highway cleanup. -Dale 

 

  

Left: Bill Clare and Willy Scroggins at a Steak Fry; Right: Bill in an SVSC Horseshoe Tournament 

 

Shotgun Shoot ï More Info: If you are there for the highway cleanup but are NOT going to 
participate, PLEASE come and have lunch that is being put on by Ed Rogers and watch some of the 
fun.  There will be ear plugs if you donôt have any.  There will be signs up with SVSC on them leading 
you to the gravel pit.  You just need to turn left prior to driving down to the end of Trillium Lake, follow 
that paved road for about a mile and just take the first left up the hill to the pit. 

The cost is going to be either $20 or $25 which includes 2 boxes of 12 gauge shotgun shells, the clays 
and money for Ed for the food.  Please bring your own folding chairs and whatever you want to drink.  
Remember there is no drinking of alcohol prior to and during the shoot gun shot for those that are 
participating.  Save all of that for after.  Please, if you have handguns that you want to shot after the 
shotgun shoot please leave them in your vehicle during this very fun event!  OH, yah bring dollar bills!!  
I will have an extra shotgun or two, and I purchased 48 boxes of 12 gauge shotgun shells, therefore I 
will have extra boxes to sell for $6 a box.  If your shotgun is not a 12 gauge you will need to bring your 
own shells. This is a very fun event so please come and join us.  The COVID-19 should not be an 
issue due to being outdoors.  We will try to have the firing stations a little farther apart and if you are 
uncomfortable you can always wear your mask.  See you on Saturday the 12th of September. -Don 


